
Kettle Moraine Corvette Club General Membership Meeting- November 6, 2024 

 

Call to order at 7:05 by President Mary Lou Haen.  There are no guests tonight. 

Presidents Report-  Mary Lou welcomes everyone. It was a great turnout for our KMCC Annual 

meeting.  Mary Lou mentions the club received correspondence from Susie S family thanking us 

for our donation to the Sheboygan County Cancer Care Fund for $75.00, also the memorial 

Paver at the National Corvette Museum in Bowling Green, KY – both benefits of members in 

good standing.   

Secretary’s Report-Approve minutes from last meeting.  Approved by Sue and second by Rich.  

Then approved and passed by membership. 

Treasurer’s Report- Ron gives the financial report.  Approved by Chuck and second by Judy.  

Then approved and passed by membership. 

Vice President-Paul says our membership is at a count of 157 as of the November meeting.  

Governor’s Report-  Dick mentions that 2024/2025 renewals were due this evening.  He needed 

to get these in so if anyone was unable to pay by this meeting they would pay a late renewal 

fee.  Dick and Ron thank everyone who has updated all their renewal information.  NCCC 

Competition season is pretty much over.  It went well and there was record number of events 

run.   As always, go to www.mwregion.com/competition.html for any updates. 

Committee Reports: 

Sunshine: Chairperson Betty Modra sent a card to Kermit.  Please keep in him your thoughts 

and think about sending him a card yourself to brighten his day. Send to Kermit Schulz C/O 

Shady Lane Room 204 1235 S 24th St. Manitowoc WI 54220. Condolences were also sent to the 

family of former KMCC member Tim Lubach who passed away from cancer.   Tim’s family 

currently resides in Plymouth.   

Old Business:   

KMCC Merchandise-  Jody is working on getting 6 name tags reprinted.  She is also working on 

putting something together about different items.  

 

 

 

http://www.mwregion.com/competition.html


Fall Run Recap- Herb and Tom once again organized a wonderful fall drive on October 12th.  A 

good time was had by all.  There were 20 cars traveling through the twist and turns of the 

Kettles.  There was a stop in Dundee for a car, art and craft show and a stop in Parnell.  Thank 

you Herb and Tom for putting this together. 

 

 

Save the Date-  Saturday, January 11th for the Holiday Party.  Mary Ann and Linda are planning 

again this year.  THANK YOU! It will be at the same location as last year The Inn on Maritime 

Bay in Manitowoc.  Check in starts at 4PM for overnight lodging and Check out at 11AM.  Bar 

opens at 5PM and there will be two drink tickets per person included in your KMCC dinner fee.  

6pm Dinner catered by The Broken Plate.  Please call 920-682-7000 by December 1st to reserve 

your room under KMCC.  Cost is $131.00 plus taxes.  For the dinner, the cost per member will 

be $20.00 and non-members will be $43.00.  The Club will subsidize $23.00 per member who 

attends – nice perk! Awards will follow dinner.  And because last year was such a success, it will 

follow suit.  There will be basket raffles, 50/50 raffles and games.  RSVP and send check to Ron 

Epping by January 4th before 2PM.  Please consider making/donating a basket or two for the 

raffle prizes!   

 

KMCC Member Directory-  Has been updated by Debbie Okeefe and sent out to all members.  

THANK YOU Debbie for all your hard work on this on-going project.   

 

NCCC Convention 2025- Dick talks about the committee he mentioned the last meeting.  He 

would like to restate the committee term.  Events need to be defined first and then who/how 

many people are needed.  More 2025 information is being added to the national and regional 

websites.  Click on the info tab on the regional website-click on Midwest Region site and you 

will get the latest convention information.  Please continue to consider helping at this amazing 

event coming up. 

 

KMCC Website Project- No member stepped forward to take on this project.  Mary Lou has a 

bid to freshen and update our website and secure the server location for $400/$500 for first 

year.  $200/year thereafter with Murphoto based in Sheboygan Falls.  Ron makes a motion to 

accept and Michelle seconds.  The club agrees and it passes.   New site will debut in December. 

 

Bell Ringing for the Salvation Army- December dates in Sheboygan at Festival Foods.  There are 

a few spots still open.  Please let Mary Lou know if you are interested.  

 

Annual Meeting-Elections- Judy Paulson agreed to run the elections.  Thank you Judy! 



She thanks the current officers for their time put into the club speaks very kind words that are 

much appreciated by the officers.  The club claps and agrees with Judy.  Judy opens the floor for 

any nominations or volunteers.  There are none.  All current officers agree to hold their 

positions one more year.  The chairman asks for a motion to accept the slate of officers as 

presented. Rick motions and the chair declares the unopposed candidates are elected by 

acclamation.  Mary Lou Thanks everyone for the Great Honor!  ☺  Returning Officers for 2025- 

Mary Lou – President   

Paul – Vice President 

Ron – Treasurer 

Stacey – Secretary 

Dick – NCCC Governor 

 

New Business 

 

Location Suggestions for 2025 Summer Meetings-  May thru September.  July will be the 

always wonderful picnic at Rochester Park, but please give Mary Lou your ideas/suggestions for 

the remaining months. 

 

Trip ideas for 2025 -  Spring and Fall Trips.  Please share any ideas you have!  Bayfield and the 

Apostle Islands may be a possibility. 

 

Jim S talks about the old Corral Pole Sign that was on turn 3.  Mary Lou was going to look at it at 

Sign Me Up and see what could be done with it.   Thanks again to the Schnettler family for 

funding the re-hab project on this Metal sign, visible on County Road J near Road America.  

 

Dick- In the process of clearing out his office, he a bunch of old trophies that will be tossed.  

Unless anyone is interested.  Let him know.  He also came across original records from 1971 

through the early 80’s .  He is bringing them in the next meeting and will not be bringing them 

back home ☺ 

 

 

Move to Adjourn: 7:40 by Rick and 2nd by Scott. 

 

Number of Members Present: 58 Thank you to all who attended.  

 

50/50 Raffle:   Mary F. and Bob R. won Congratulations!! 

 

Next Meeting:     Wednesday, DEC 4  at Town & Country Golf Course  7PM Mtg       


